Dear Parents of SIS 8<sup>th</sup> Graders.

Welcome (almost) to SHS and to the SHS Parent Association. Lindy Florsheim, Joanne Lipo Zovic and I (Debbie Eder) are the current SHS Parent Association Co-Presidents. One of our goals is to help make the transition as smooth as possible for parents who are new to SHS. And one way that we attempt to do this is by including not only "need to know" information in the parent e-bulletin, but also "helpful hints" from veteran parents.

If your child will NOT be attending SHS, you may unsubscribe from this list by using the link at the bottom of this email.

For now, here are a few helpful pieces of information you may want as you plan your summer:

## **SHS** Registration

August 8 - 3:00 pm to 7:00 am August 9 - 8:00 am to noon

Each student/family may register at their convenience during one of those two days. It is usually best if parent and child attend together, but if that is not possible, one or the other can go. If the student goes by themselves, they will need a way to pay for school fees. If a parent goes without the student, the student will need to have their yearbook/student ID picture taken after school starts. Look for more detailed information about registration during the summer.

Freshman and New Student Orientation will be held on August 13 at 7:00 pm.

## **Sports Physicals**

All athletes must have a physical card on file before they may begin participation in sports. You may find links to the forms on the wiaa website.

## School Sports Begin in August.

Some parents are caught off guard by the early start date for school sports. This year's start dates for fall sports are:

Aug 6 Football
Aug 12 Boys Soccer
Aug 13 Girls Swimming
Aug 13 Girls Tennis

Aug 19 Girls and Boys Cross Country

Aug 19 Girls Volleyball Aug 26 Boys Volleyball

Each sport's start date is dictated by the Wisconsin Interscholastic Athletic Association. You may see a list of dates for all sports, (all seasons) at the WIAA website.

If you would like to view SHS Parent Bulletins, you may do so at: www.shsparentassn.com.

Once again, welcome to the SHS, I think you'll like it here. Debbie Eder SHS Parent Bulletin Editor